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Joint Standing Committee on Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade 

 

QUESTIONS ON NOTICE – COMMITTEES 

 

Review of 2011-2012 Defence Annual Report (DAR) – 15 March 2013 

 

 

Q13: Army Reserves Training  

 

Senator Macdonald asked on 15 March 2013 Hansard page 32. 
 

Perhaps on notice you could tell me how you have costed the $46 million insofar as it involves 

reduction in frequency of training. What I am really looking for is: how many hours, how many 

days, how many whatever, in the frequency of training, and what contribution that makes to the 

$46.7 million you say you are going to save?  

 

Response:  

 

The $46.7m in Reserves Reform Stream savings is attributable to:  

 a reduced demand for Reservists to undertake civil assistance and relief roles over 2011-

12; and  

 a reduction in training costs, due to an increase in full-time ADF personnel joining the 

Reserves on separation.  

 

Quantifying this information in terms of hours and days saved would be an unreasonable 

diversion of resources. 
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Q16: Operation SLIPPER (Afghanistan) Budget. 

 

Senator Furner asked on Friday 15 March 2013, Hansard page 33. 
 

Also in [Operation] SLIPPER, there was a slippage in the budget. I would like some explanation 

of the nature of that particular slippage.  

 

Response:  

 

The 2011-12 Budget initially provided $1,221.8 million for the continuation of Operation 

SLIPPER (Afghanistan) in 2011-12.  The Government provided a further $2.2 million at 

Additional Estimates to enhance detainee management in Afghanistan taking the 2011-12 

Revised Estimate to $1,224.0 million. 

 

Actual expenditure on Operation SLIPPER in 2011-12 was $157.3 million less than the revised 

budget mainly due to delays in facilities projects, delays in the implementation of the logistics 

and base support services contracts, lower than anticipated strategic lift requirements due to 

savings associated with contracted helicopter support, and lower than anticipated costs against 

sustainment and remediation of equipment. 
























































